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Stingray Swim Team Board Meeting 11/11/2014

Call to order at 6:33pm with the following members present:  Joel Johnson, Ehren Schachle, Rachel Luzzader, Laurie Keyes and Josh Gregory.  

Minutes-Laurie Keyes made a motion to accept October minutes, Joel seconded; motion passed unanimously.  

Coaches Report- See attached email from Josh Gregory.  

Joel requests we discuss raise for Felina during new business, after we have had a chance to discuss budget. 

Swim A Thon- Dates? May 2, 9 or 16? Joel moved we hold the Swim a Thon on May 2nd at Hamme Pool from 5-9pm.  Brian seconded.  Passed unanimously.  Josh will book pool.  Ann Marie will get prizes.

Backstroke flags-all board members present were in favor of moving the backstroke flags at TAC to the ceiling at a cost of $300 for new flags.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Dryland-who pays the $4 entrance fee for non-members when Jrs and Srs conduct dryland at TAC (during Patty Pool closures). After a short discussion Joel moved that the swimmers pay the $4.  Rachel seconded.  
Passed unanimously.  

After lots of work, we are now a Level 1 swim team.

Treasurer’s Report- Joel, Brian and Ehren have been working on budget, budget is based on 55 active swimmers on the books.  The three of them have spent several hours with the team computer trying to reconcile with Team Unify and Quickbooks. Brian has spent several hours getting TeamMoney up to date.  Our True P & L shows us at a $6000 loss for last fiscal year.

Brian, Joel and Ehren have a budget for fiscal year 14-15 (attached.)  Laurie Keyes made a motion to accept the budget, Ehren seconded.  Passed unanimously.

We currently still have three Wells Fargo accounts open.  Two years ago we voted to close these after we transitioned to MtMcKinley Bank but it has not been done yet.  We have three $5000 CD’s at Wells Fargo which come due at staggered times. One is due this week.  We have until the 19th to cash it out or it will be automatically put into another CD.  In order to stay with our plan from 2013 to close the Wells Fargo accounts we need to start cashing out these CD’s.  Joel made a motion that we cash out the CD that is currently due and put the money into our Mt. McKinley savings account.  This will help us reach our goal of building up 6 months of operating costs ($60,000) in savings.  Laurie seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.  Laurie Keyes offered to go to Wells Fargo to complete the task and the board agreed that would be okay.  Laurie Keyes will inquire about whether or not we need to maintain a checking and savings account at Wells Fargo until the CD’s are cashed out.  Currently we have an autodraft from GCI for an email account coming out of one of the Wells Fargo accounts.  Brian W will subscribe to a new free (GMAIL?) email for the treasurer to use and Laurie will work on cancelling the GCI email.

Brian replaced the printer for the treasurer job.  New printer has airprint/HP print option so we can send any receipts or billing info directly to the printer.  

Brian also would like to subscribe to online service from Quickbooks that costs about $28/month once he gets the current Quickbooks program cleaned up.

Fundraising Committee- Raffles due 11/26

Membership Committee- We have more members, now at 82, some from MSST.  Only 3 swimmers on maintenance.  

Some members with multiple swimmers at TAC would like to see the schedule changed so their children’s practices aren’t so spread out.  We currently have 1.5 hours of lane space on Tuesday and Thursdays that we aren’t using (3:00-4:30). Can we add an earlier practice to accommodate these families? Will we have enough families use to make worthwhile? What if we have too many show up with a wide gap in skill set? What will we call it? Who will coach?  Josh will talk with Felina and other TAC coaches and explore adding 3:30-4:30 practice on Tue/Thur.

Old Business-none

New Business-
Great AK Open-We have had several swimmers qualify for Great Alaska Open in January in Juneau.  Several of these swimmers previously thought they might want to attend Region 12 in Portland but are now looking at attending the GAO instead.  If SST cannot send a coach these swimmers would have to attend with a coach who is willing to accept them (Gary MSST.)
We originally planned/budgeted for one coach to attend Region 12 and to skip GAO.  We have $7000 budgeted for travel.  It costs approximately $1500 to send a coach to a meet, which would give us about 5 units of travel.  Currently we plan to send 1 coach to Region 12 in Portland, 2 to Age Groups in Juneau and 2+ to Junior Olympics.  Josh would like to send a coach to the Great Alaska Open in Juneau and possibly 3 to Junior Olympics in Anchorage.  Joel feels strongly we need to keep our travel budget at $7000.  

Coaching titles/contracts-Joel has been wanting to give Felina a raise from $20/hour to $22/hour for some time and after looking at the new budget feels we can afford this. Joel made a motion to raise Felina from $20 to $22/hour.  Brian seconded. Passed unanimously. (Note: currently pay for coaches is Scott $25/hr, Josh $25/hr/full time/salary, Felina $22/hr, all other coaches $20/hr, starting pay $20/hr.)

Josh suggested in addition to the raise we also change her title to reflect the fact that she is the head coach at TAC, maybe something like “Head Age Group Coach” or something to show that she is leading the coaches/kids that swim at TAC.  Joel is worried that using the term HEAD will confuse people and take away from Josh being the Head Coach of SST but also feels we should stick with “the norm” of swim teams.  Josh feels it would be completely appropriate to use the term Head Age Group Coach.  

Joel will continue working on contracts for coaches.

Joel brought up he received a phone call from a parent this week upset about her swimmer’s move to a new swim group.  This mother wants her daughter to remain with coach A, not move to coach B’s swim group.  Josh has spoken with this particular parent several times also.  The board discussed at length how we want to handle situations like this, do we allow parents and swimmers to dictate who they are going to swim for? Or, do we insist people swim in the group appropriate for their age/skill set? The consensus of the group is that we need to keep swimmers in the group that is appropriate for their age/skill.  We do not want to start a pattern of letting the parents dictate to the coaches.  Joel and Josh will discuss this particular case together and will follow up with the parent.  

Meeting adjourned at 8:50pm.  
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